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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE 

 
Welcoming the New Year is traditionally accompanied with resolutions and goals.  We 

encourage our students to reflect on the goals they set at the beginning of the school year.  The 

key to accomplishing those goals is to reflect on the successes and challenges of our ongoing 

efforts, and to refocus our efforts with renewed purpose.  I encourage you to help your children to 

discuss the things that may be challenging them from accomplishing their goals, and to help 

celebrate the progress that they have made thus far. 

This is also the time of year when we begin to make preparations for next year.  We are 

now accepting kindergarten registrations for the 2019/2020 school year.  According to Prairie 

Spirit School Division policy, children who are five years of age as of December 31 of the school 

year may be admitted to kindergarten.  Please note that parents still have the choice to hold their 

child back from starting if they feel their child is not ready for kindergarten.  This is most commonly 

applicable to children whose birthdays fall in the last three months of the year.  If you’re not sure 

your child is ready, please feel free to discuss it with Mrs. Fitzsimmons or Mrs. Wessel.  If you 

have a student you expect to start kindergarten next year, please take the opportunity to contact 

the school for a registration form.  Registration forms can also be found on the school’s website.  

Complete the registration form and return it to the school office as soon as possible to help 

support academic planning for your children for next year.  If you know others in our community to 

whom this applies, please put them in contact with the school.   

I know the thought of entering school is a very exciting time for young children and their 

parents.  Please contact us if you have any questions about the process and expectations.  

Although we don’t have a winter open house, we can set up opportunities to tour the school and 

meet the teacher.  Later in the spring, we will have an information meeting for kindergarten 

parents to explain the process and answer any questions you may have.  Before the end of June 

we will also have an open house for the parents and children to attend.   

If you have a younger student whom you feel would benefit from school programming, we 

also have application forms available for our Prekindergarten program.  This is a morning program 

held Monday through Thursday for three and four-year-old children.  Our school has a limit of 16 

spots available for this program.   

As next year’s kindergarten students and parents prepare to start their time in school, our 

grade 12 students and parents have begun their preparations for graduation.  We have Lakeview 

Church booked for Friday, June 14.  We will be meeting with the grade 12 students and sending 

the presentation with all of the information to parents after exams.  We request that you review the 

information and respond if you are interested in serving on a parent grad committee.  We will then 

schedule a meeting of interested committee members to plan the evening’s activities. 

Happy 2019! 
 



 
 
 

 
CLAVET PRE-KINDERGARTEN 
 
The Clavet Pre-Kindergarten program for three and four year old children runs Monday to 
Thursday 9am-12pm. The open house date and times for Pre-Kindergarten for the 2019-2020 
school year will be posted on our website and in upcoming 
newsletters. Applications will be available at the open house or at 
the office after the open house date. Children must be three years 
old by September 1st. Please call the office at 306-933-1022 or 
email christine.findlater@spiritsd.ca for more information. 

 
KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION  for the 2019-2020 School Year 
 

Registration is now taking place for any child who will be turning five (5) by December 31, 
2019.  Please call the Clavet School at 306-933-1022 to enroll 
your child for the 2019-2020 school year. Registration is 
important for an accurate class count. Please pass this 
information on to your neighbours and friends. There will be an 
open house in the spring, watch upcoming newsletters and/or 
the website for more information.  
If you have questions/concerns about your child starting kindergarten please call or 
 E-mail Tracy Fitzsimmons at 306-933-1022 or tracy.fitzsimmons@spiritsd.ca 
 

 
 

COUGAR NEWS  

 

 
CHRISTMAS BANQUET 

 
A big thank you to all of our parent 
volunteers for helping make the Christmas 
banquet a great success once again! 

 

 

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 
 

We would like to sincerely thank all of you who contributed to our Christmas 
Hamper Program! We gave hampers to 14 families to help make their 
holidays a little bit brighter. Your kindness and generosity were very much 
appreciated!  
 Sincerely,  
 Tanya Kennedy 
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EXAM SCHEDULES: 
In an effort to help families better plan their holidays, the exam schedules for January can be found 
below. We ask that you please remember that exam time should be a priority when scheduling trips or 
events. 

 

 

Clavet Composite School 
January 2019 Exam Schedule 

Please note: 
• Students must remain in the exam for a minimum of one hour. 

 
 Tuesday, 

January 22 
Wednesday, 
January 23 

Thursday, 
January 24 

Friday, 
January 25 

Monday, 
January 28 

Morning 
Exams 

9:00 – 11:30 

HLTH SCI 20 
PRECALC 30 

 

FDN MATH 20  
BIOLOGY 30 

 

PRECALC 20 
SCI 10 

 

PHYS SCI 20 
W&A MATH 

10  
 

W&A MATH 20 
CHEM 30 

 

 
 Tuesday, 

January 22 
Wednesday, 
January 23 

Thursday, 
January 24 

Friday, 
January 25 

Monday, 
January 28 

Afternoons 
Exams 

12:30 – 3:00 

ELA A30 
 

W&A MATH 30 
HIST 10 

ELA B10 
CAN ST 30 

 

PHYSICS 30  
 

ELA 20 
FDN & P 
MATH 10 

 

 
 

 

 

 

DATES TO NOTE 

 

JAN.18&19  COUGAR CLASSIC SR. BOYS BASKETBALL TOURN. 

JAN. 22 – 28   HIGH SCHOOL EXAMS 

JAN. 28 
 
JAN. 29 

  END OF SEMESTER I 
END OF QUADMESTER II (Gr.7-9) 
PREPARATION DAY - NO CLASSES 

JAN. 30   START OF SEMESTER 2 
START OF QUADMESTER III (Gr.7-9) 

FEB. 8   TERM II REPORT CARDS - GR. 10-12 

FEB. 18 
 

FAMILY DAY – NO CLASSES 

FEB. 19-22 
 

  WINTER BREAK—NO CLASSES 
 

                       

 



 

 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are now accepting applications for 

 SUBSTITUTE CARETAKING help. In order to maintain our school building to the 
highest possible standard, we require substitute caretaking help in our school.  If 
you are interested in working on a casual basis, please contact Brian Matisz, 
Principal at 306-933-1022or Randy Willms, Caretaking Supervisor at  
306-683-2916, as soon as possible for more information.  Students, parents and 

community members are welcome to apply. 

 

   
 
The SCC would also like to thanks the moms who donated soup/chili, buns, goodies, and 
time to the teacher’s lunch on Christmas concert day. As always it was greatly appreciated 
by all staff and they enjoyed every bite. 

 

 

Dear Parent or Guardian, 
 

Population and Public Health’s Oral Health Program will begin providing dental services in your school 
in January,2019. 
 

The services are provided at no charge and include: 
 

• Dental sealants and fluoride varnish for Grade 1 children who enroll in the Dental Sealant 
Program.  Consent forms will be sent home with children.  Please complete the form and return it to 
school, so that your child can participate. 
 

• Dental sealants and fluoride varnish for Grade 2 children previously enrolled in the Dental 
Sealant Program.  Information will be sent home. If there has been a change in enrollment or medical 
history since you completed forms last year, please contact me. 
 

• Dental Assessment for Grade 8 children previously enrolled in the Dental Sealant Program 
 

• Dental Screening Grade 1 and Grade 7 children. All children will be seen unless 
parent(s)/guardian(s) do not want their child screened. This brief visual screening is done by a licensed 
dental therapist. A Dental Screening Results letter will be sent home after the dental screening. Please 
contact your dental therapist, Gwen Sawicki, at 306-381-3297 if you do not want your child to 
participate. 
 
If you have questions, please contact your Dental Therapist at 306-381-3297. 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jan 2019 

A Clavet Thank-you to 
The Stonebridge CO-OP  

The Grade 1 class created a thank you banner for 
the Stonebridge CO-OP for their ongoing support 
of our nutrition program. 
 

                                                                     
                              

 

Make a Healthy New Year Resolution 
 

Fresh veggies are available free of charge daily for students 7-12 in 
the high school servery on a first come basis. 
 
Elementary students are served fresh vegetables in their classroom 
on a rotating basis. 
 
A special thanks to the Grade 3 students and parent volunteers that 
come regularly to come cut up and bag veggies for our students. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Milk cups for the second term are 
available for purchase starting at 
the end of January until June for 
the price of $25.   
Don’t miss out on this great 
opportunity to get milk every day. 

 



 



 


